
Nisan 5778 ~ Iyar 5778 April 2018 



     Megillah Table of Contents 

  

Circle of Honor / April Schedules…….……………………….………..…3 

Rabbi’s Bulletin……………………………………………...…………......4 

President’s Message………………………………………………………...5 

Sisterhood Matters!.......................................................................................6 

Brotherhood Article………………………………………………………...7 

ARZA………………………………………………………………………8 

Message from Membership………………………………………………...9 

Membership Spotlight……………………………………………………...10 

May Mazelgrams…...….……..…….……………………………………..11 

Upcoming Bat Mizvah…………………………………………………….12 

Refugee Program…………………………………………………………..13 

Gun Violence Prevention Movement……………………………………...14 

Yom Hashoa Candles..................................................................................15 

Hangout, Eat, Mingle!..................................................................................16 

Club 55 - Age Well, Drive Smart!................................................................17 

Walk for Kids...............................................................................................18 

Rabbi’s Class................................................................................................19 

Paint N’ Sip...................................................................................................20 

Dine-Out Delight @ Souplantation...............................................................21 

Blood Drive...................................................................................................22 

Mother’s Day Cards.......................................................................................23 

Mother’s Day Brunch.....................................................................................24 

Bunco Time....................................................................................................25 

Don Schwartz Lecture Series………………………………………………..26 

Goodshop/Goodsearch…………………..…………………………….........27 

Donations……………………………………………………………….......28 

Announcements………………….………………………………………....29 

TBD Advertising……………..……………………………………..........30-31 

Links………………………..………………………………………….......32 

Monthly Calendar…….................................................................................33 

TBD Donation Form……………………………………………………….24 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



CIRCLE OF HONOR MEMBERS 2018 / APRIL SCHEDULES 

       
 

 

3 

“Please consider remembering Temple Beth David in your will or trust.” 

April Religious School Schedule 

Sun 1  No Religious School 

Tues 3  No Teen/Hebrew School 

Sun 8  No Religious School 

Tues 10 4:15pm Hebrew School 

  6:30pm Teen Program 

   9th Grade Program 

Sun 15 9:00am Religious School 

Tues 17 4:15pm Hebrew School 

  6:30pm Teen Program 

Sun 22 9:00am Religious School 

Tues 24 4:15pm Hebrew School 

  6:30pm Teen Program 

   9th Grade Program 

Sun 29 9:00am Religious School 

April Shabbat Schedule 

Friday 6 7:00pm Family Shabbat Service 

Saturday 7 9:00am Lay Led Minyan 

Friday 13 7:30pm Choir Shabbat Service  

Saturday 14 9:00am Lay Led Minyan 

Friday 20 7:30pm Shabbat ALIVE Service 

Saturday 21 9:00am Lay Led Minyan 

Friday 27 7:30pm Torah Shabbat Service 

Saturday 28 9:00am Torah Study 

PLATINUM 
Joe & Sharon Hernandez 
Neil Kornsweit 
Saul & Barbara Zenk 
Shirley Ross 

 

GOLD 
Robert Altman & Michelle Sandler 
Gene Broscow & Rachelle Wilson 
Sean & Andrea Chait-Walters 
Aaron & Leslie Kern 
Jan Klein 
Marv & Evelyn Marshall 

Alan & Laurel Jarrick 
Deborah & Daniel Lelchuk 
Dan & Patti Levin 
Matt & Lisa Paretsky 
Marlyn Phillips 
Richard & Deanne Ruby 
Howard & Candy  
Fox Tobey 
Michelle & David  
Twisselmann 

Charlie & Cathy Niederman 
Allan Shubin & Sandy Sobolew 
Shubin 
Howard & Diane Spielman 
 

SILVER 

Beverly August 
Joel & Hallie Berman 
Frieda Rapoport Caplan 
Ian & Gayle Chait 
Fran DeKovner 
Michael Greenfield 
Stephen & Bich Thuy-Groner 
Lynne Horn 
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What a great joy it was to        

celebrate Charlie Niederman’s 

Bar Mitzvah on March 24, 2018 

or 8th day of Nisan 5778 on 

Shabbat Hagadol.  Some of you 

are aware that Jews can have   

second Bar or Bat Mitzvah at 

the age of eighty three. This is       

because Psalms 90:10 states, 

“The span of our life is seventy 

years.”  For those who live   

beyond seventy, it is as though they have second start on 

life and therefore thirteen years later one can have a 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah. 

Larry Davidoff said afterwards that thankfully at 70 

years and 8 days there isn’t a second Brit Milah, i.e., 

circumcision. 

Joking aside, this is a real accomplishment. Charlie 

mentioned his uncle Fred had one and he was following 

in his footsteps.  It’s no easy task to memorize verses 

from the Torah and it’s especially more challenging 

with age.  However, Charlie did a good job chanting 

from the Torah and led the service beautifully with    

support from our Bnei Mitzvah educator,  

Larry Matalon. 

Charlie Niederman is a great role model for so many 

of us.  He is a past president of our synagogue and    

currently serves as the VP of Planning & Development.  

Charlie has been committed to our Brotherhood and 

Men of the Reform Judaism.  He is active with the    

Union for Reform Judaism as well.  Phew!  He is a very 

busy man and he took the time to prepare for his Bar 

Mitzvah. 

It felt especially nice doing it at the Lay Led        

Minyan.  Every Saturday morning, a group of people 

come together to pray, debate, laugh, and celebrate 

Shabbat together at 9:00 a.m.  It is very warm and     

welcoming.  Some there are very knowledgeable and 

others are just at the beginning of their exploration into 

Judaism.  It’s something everyone at Temple Beth     

David should experience and it felt right celebrating 

Charlie’s Bar Mitzvah that morning. 

     And afterwards, we had a delightful brunch that 

Cathy Niederman arranged.  It was a wonderful       

Shabbat! 

Rabbi Nancy Myers 

Charlie Niederman’s Second Bar Mitzvah at 83 years! 

April 2018 



 

 I wanted to share some exciting news.  Over the past 

few months, we have been consulting with a marketing    

specialist to help us maximize our synagogue's potential.  

The goal of course is to reach out to potential temple members and get them to 

become actual temple members.  As part of that process, our amazing marketing 

professional has forced us to take a look at ourselves- both who we are and who 

we would like to be- and to come up with some things we can do to update our 

message.  So I am pleased to announce that the board has approved three  

changes that you will be seeing over the next few weeks. 

 

  1.  Our website will be updated to include much more content, social media  

integration, and a one-stop landing page.  Edie is working with our website    

developer and we hope to roll out the new website by May. 

  2.  Our logo will be updated.  It will keep the core of who we are and what we 

stand for, but will convey that message with exciting colors and new branding. 

  3.  Our lobby will be undergoing a makeover.  Our goal is to make the lobby 

not just a place for coming and going- but a place for staying.  We are in the 

process of approving plans for new lobby furniture, complete with charging  

stations, kiosks for handling temple business, and an area for refreshments.  We 

want you to want to stay for a while. 

 

Our goals are ambitious ones, and we think necessary to keep Beth David a    

vibrant part of Orange County's Jewish community.  Of course, none of this can 

happen without all of you.  We will be presenting opportunities to assist in the 

lobby makeover process shortly, and as always, we will need your help.  But I 

know that when the dust settles, quite literally, it will be well worth it. 

President’s Message 
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 SISTERHOOD MATTERS! 

By Anne Farber, Sisterhood President 

SISTERHOOD MATTERS…  
 

      I hope you had a pleasant Passover holiday. 

      Thanks go to Anne Katz for the recent Sisterhood Shabbat celebration last month. 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  I have said this before, but it bears repeating...THIS IS YOUR SISTERHOOD.  When 

you receive your ballot for the 2018-2019 Board of Directors, please take a few minutes 

to vote, See the flyer about the April 15th social action program/general meeting.  We 

hope you can join us. 

        I'm sure there is a Picasso or Rembrandt in our midst.  Come join the paint 'n sip 

program on April 29th  It promises to be a lot of fun and you will be surprised at how 

talented you really are! 

       A bunko party is planned for May 17th from 2-4pm.  See the flyer.  For  those of 

you who have never played, if you can count to six, you can play!!  Refreshments will 

be served. 

There is a flyer with more info in this issue of the Megillah. 

 Ladies, there is still time to earn a donor so that you can attend this year's 

luncheon 

at the Ranch Country Club  There is special entertainment planned, door prizes, and 

wonderful raffle prizes.  A donor is equal to $100 in service hours and/or cash 

donations, baking, etc.  If you have any questions you can , call Mickey Lewin. at 

(714) 848-8835. 

      The thought for the month is: 

IT'S NOT THAT DIAMONDS ARE A GIRL'S  BEST FRIEND, BUT RATHER IT'S 

YOUR BEST FRIENDS WHO ARE YOUR DIAMONDS. 

 

Shalom , 

Anne Farber, President        

     
 

SISTERHOOD 

April 2018 
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There have been a few references in the media to the yet to 

be announced U. S. administration's Israeli and Palestinian 

peace plan that was covered in last month's article.  We 

await the plan, though we know that there will be problems 

in negotiating it.  

 

The article this month was intended to cover the Israeli 

election system because it is good to understand how small 

minority parties can carry so much sway.  It was timely 

because the current governing coalition recently avoided a 

problem that would have triggered a motion of no 

confidence.  It may face another problem because the 

police recently presented to Israel's Attorney General a 

recommendation that Prime Minister Netanyahu be 

indicted for back room dealing for favorable press in a very 

popular newspaper and for accepting nearly $300,000 in 

gifts over 10 years. He is also being investigated for 

potentially a far more explosive scandal involving, a $2 

billion deal for the purchase of submarines and missile 

ships from a German Company. Critics have described that 

episode as perhaps the biggest corruption case in Israeli 

history, touching on deep conflicts of interest and national 

security. But the investigation that could precipitate a 

government crisis will take months.  However a new event 

that cannot be ignored arose Friday.           

                                                                                                                                                        

Thousands of Gazans marched to the border with Israel on 

Friday in the largest such demonstration in recent memory, 

calling for Palestinians to be allowed cross the border to 

return to land that their ancestors fled from in the 1948 

War of Independence and to remove the border fence. It 

was dubbed the “March of Return.”  I saw the organizer 

interviewed on BBC News.  He described the march as 

passive resistance, but he would not explain why young 

boys were encouraged to go to the front to use sling shots 

and by some reports Molotov cocktails against the Israeli 

troops.  That seems to fit the Israel Defense Force (IDF) 

description that Hamas, who organized the march, 

specifically placed civilians at the front of what became a 

riot.  It does not really explain why the troops fired live 

ammunition against the rioters.  The IDF claimed that they 

killed 10 Hamas military wing gunmen of the total of 16 

deaths.  Hamas acknowledged the death of  their military 

wing members in their passive demonstration.  It also 

appears that Iran has decided not to continue its financial 

support for Hamas, so some see the riot as an attempt to 

impress their former major sponsor to continue support. 

The IDF considers its handling of the "March of Return" 

border riots on Friday to have been effective and 

legitimate. The security fence was not breached or badly 

damaged.  Border security was maintained and Hamas was 

rebuffed. The military called their response “a success.” 

Now Israel must face the diplomatic and political 

reactions. The political opposition was split on the use of 

force against the Gazan protesters,  Avi Gabbay’s Zionist 

Union and Yair Lapid’s Yesh Atid minority parties backed 

the military on Saturday. Gabbay said he had “no doubt 

our soldiers did everything to reduce the number of 

casualties” and Lapid maintained he was “proud” of the 

troops.  Israeli Arab lawmakers voiced support for the 

Palestinian protesters on the Gaza border and joined left-

wing Meretz in a call for an investigation.   

Diplomatically, the US blocked a draft UN Security 

Council resolution condemning Israel's actions.  Deputy 

Minister for Diplomacy Michael Oren  Twittered “Israel 

regrets civilian casualties but all were caused by Hamas... 

that is recognized as a terror group by the US and Europe.  

Hamas murders hundreds of innocent Israelis while using 

Palestinians as shields.                                                                                                     

It is using them still while trying to destroy Israel. We must 

defend ourselves.” 

“The EU mourns the loss of life. Our thoughts are with the 

families of the victims,” the Union’s foreign policy chief, 

Federica Mogherini, said in a Saturday statement. She 

continued that Israel’s use of live ammunition should be 

subjected to an “independent and transparent investigation.  

While Israel has the right to protect its borders, the use of 

force must be proportionate at all times,” She added that 

freedom of expression and freedom of assembly “are 

fundamental rights that must be respected.” 

 

Defense Minister Avigdor Liberman, a noted hawk, 

declared that “I don’t understand the choir of hypocrites 

who call for a commission of inquiry. They got confused 

and thought that Hamas organized the Woodstock Festival 

yesterday and that we should give them flowers.” 

For all the aggrieved cynicism, the fact remains that 

incidents in which Israeli forces kill groups of Palestinians 

prompt a difficult diplomatic aftermath. The coming days 

will determine how difficult. 

Much of the reporting above, about the clash at the Gazan 

border was paraphrased or excerpted from the Times of 

Israel. 

Charlie Niederman 

ARZA   By Charlie Niederman 

Association of Reform Zionists of America 

Charlie Niederman, VP, Planning & Development 
April 2018 

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/02/08/world/middleeast/netanyahu-israel-submarine-case.html?_r=0
https://www.nytimes.com/2017/02/08/world/middleeast/netanyahu-israel-submarine-case.html?_r=0
https://eeas.europa.eu/headquarters/headquarters-homepage/42323/statement-high-representativevice-president-federica-mogherini-following-yesterdays-events_en
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 Thank you to everyone who has volunteered to be a 

Shabbat greeter over the past many months  . Your 

smiles at the sanctuary entrance welcome all, just as 

you would welcome people to your home  
 

Shalom and love, 
Florence 
Florence Sudakow 

VP Membership 

 Message from Membership Chair 
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Have you met…………. 
 

The Bartee Family 
 

Cheron and Oliver Bartee were introduced on a blind 
date because Oliver’s cousin said that since Oliver was 
silly and Cheron was silly they would make a perfect 
match!  Can you think of a more charming reason to 
meet?  Oliver’s cousin was very perceptive.  Cheron 
and Oliver married young and have been together for 
twenty years now. 
 
The Bartees may be silly, but their chosen profession 
belies that side of them, and probably gets them 
through many difficult situations.  They began their careers as security officers, and 
later, with the acquisition of Masters  
Degrees in Education and Law Enforcement, entered the honorable and challenging 
profession as police officers in Los Angeles.  Cheron has earned the rank of sergeant 
in the police force.  Due to a car injury in the line of duty, Oliver had to retire, but now 
works as a law enforcement instructor. 
 
The Bartees have two beautiful daughters, Reina who is 
seven, and Zoe who turned six in March.  As a family, they all 
love to go to the park, the beach, and everyone’s favorite, 
Disney Land.  They also have a passion for Marvel movies.  In 
fact, Oliver has loved Marvel comic books since he was a 
child, and still likes to collect them.  And of course, they love 
Temple Beth David.  The girls love that their Mommy and 
Daddy take them to TBD all the time.  If you come on a Family 
Night, you will most likely see Reina and Zoe singing in the 
Junior Choir, as Mom and Dad beam from the congregation.   
 
We are so glad the Bartee family is a vital part of the Temple Beth David family. 

 

Shalom and love, 
Florence 
Florence Sudakow 

VP Membership 



 

 

SEND A MAZELGRAM TO A FRIEND 
 

May Birthdays 

May Anniversaries 

    Circle as many names as you wish and send this page together with 75¢ per greeting to: 

Renée Dorfman —13380 El Dorado Dr., #195-G Seal Beach, CA  90740 

 

Did we forget someone you know?  Any corrections or suggestions, please contact 

Renée (562) 598-9317 or dorfstein1@gmail.com 

 
PLEASE DO NOT MAIL TO THE TEMPLE OFFICE 

This must be mailed to my home address….  THANK YOU 
MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN April 25, 2018 

 
Send this greeting from:  
 
________________________________________________  

 
      No. of greetings: ______ @ 75¢ each           $________Enclosed 

 

** Please make checks payable to TBD Sisterhood ** 

Sisterhood will send a Birthday or Anniversary greeting in your name 

13  Matthew Saltzman 

14  Mickey Golden 

14  Barrie Pink 

14  RanDee Ratman 

15  Kenneth Friedman 

15  Ellen Korn 

15  Michelle Markell 

17  Robert Altman 

17  Brooke Thibault 

18  Ilya Reyngold 

   

1   Linda Chesler 

4   Irma Moskowitz 

4   Howard Spielman 

5   Helene Miller 

9   Debbie Crowley 

9   Sidney Melnick 

10  Michael Greenfield 

11  Aaron Kern 

12  Laurel Jarrick 

12  Debi Pinkham 

5   Maury & Carolyn Rosenberg 

8   Harry Pieczenik & Karen Haynes 

8   David & Susan Smith 

10  Matt & Lisa Paretsky 

 

26  Christine Taxier 

27  Anne Farber 

27  Nancy Linder Greenberg 

27  Keri Gee Semmelman 

28  Robin Harrison 

30  Steve Adler 

30  Debbie Prog 

31  Phyllis Abrams 

31  Elaine Netzer 

31  Gloria Schwartz 

19  Stan Helfman 

19  Sean Walter 

20  Lois Abrams 

20  Jim Swanson 

22  Jeannie Keleman 

22  Melinda Koppel 

24  Steve Loken 

25  Amy Front 

26  Colleen Bushinsky 

26  Jenny Davidoff 

 

12  Scott & Barbara Berzak 

13  Michael & Arlene Filkoff 

19  David & Robin Baroway 

24  Ian & Gayle Chait 

26  Jason & Janine Pasternak 

29  Steve & Shirley Kahn 

29  Ely & Kay Licht 

30  Linda & Terry Krieger 

30  Jeffrey & Teri Roth 



 Upcoming Bat Mitzvah 

Ryan 
Maddison 

Ryan 
Maddison 

 Maddison Ryan is a 7th Grader at Niguel Hills Middle 
School and will be called to the Torah at Temple Beth 

David as a Bat Mitzvah on May, 5th.  
 

 Maddy has been playing violin since 4th grade and is a part 
of the NHMS Orchestra. She is an amazing support for her 
brother’s charities in both The Autism Society and Autism 

Speaks, and is currently doing her Mitzvah project to support 
these causes. She loves photography and is quite adept at this 

beautiful art; her beautiful personality shines through her    
photos.  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

BULLDOG: THE LIFE AND TIMES OF 

SIR WINSTON CHURCHILL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A FOUR-PART LECTURE SERIES BY DR. DON 

SCHWARTZ, PROFESSOR EMERITUS, CALIFORNIA 

STATE UNIVERSITY LONG BEACH 
 

THURSDAYS, JANUARY 4, 11, 18, 25,  

FROM 10:30-NOON 

TEMPLE BETH DAVID 

 

Registration - $40, $35 for TBD  

members 

Payable to: Dr. Don Schwartz 

P.O. Box 5151 

Garden Grove, CA 92846 

 



 

To Our Temple Beth David Family: 

 

As most of you are aware, our Temple depends on donations to deliver the high quality of 

services to all of you.  We understand that many of you are still struggling with the recent 

economic downturn.  However, we have come up with a way that will allow you to donate to 

the Temple without spending a penny of your own money, plus you will actually save money 

on many purchases that you normally make! 

  

We would like to introduce you to Goodshop and Goodsearch.  Goodshop works with more 

than 5,000 stores that will provide all of you with discounts on what you normally buy and then 

will donate up to 20% of the purchase price to the Temple.  You will simply click on a link on 

the Temple Home Page, start saving money for your family and help the Temple out as 

well!  We have included an easy step-by-step signup guide with this letter.  Here are some 

examples of companies that participate in the program:   

 

Target, Macy’s, Nordstrom, Neiman Marcus, Sears, Sak’s, Apple, Old Navy, the Gap, Amazon, 

Office Depot, Petco, Staples, Dell, The Limited, Holiday Inn, Groupon, Levi’s, Lands End, 

Best Buy, 1-800 Flowers, 24 Hour Fitness, and Victoria’s Secret.   

 

These are companies that we all normally shop at, and by simply clicking on the link on the 

Temple website, you will be saving money for your family and actually raising money for the 

Temple.  In addition, you can also save money by dining out at participating restaurants and, at 

the same time, raising donations for the Temple as well.  It’s simple, free and easy to use, and 

the average family using the site over a year will actually raise more than $350 annually for the 

Temple.  Multiply that by our 300 families and we will raise more than $100,000 per year for 

the Temple!  This program really works.  Goodshop has raised more than $11 million for 

charitable organizations with this program. 

  

Likewise, we are also rolling out Goodsearch. By doing your internet searches through 

Goodsearch.com, which links with Yahoo, the Temple will receive a penny for every internet 

search.  If you can imagine how many internet searches you do, and your families do, this will 

also add up to real money for the Temple.  

  

We encourage all of you to participate and to help strengthen our Temple for all of us and for 

the generations to come.  

 

With best regards, 

 

Neil Kornswiet  Eric Schiffer  Nancy Meyers 

Ways and Means  President  Rabbi 

 

           CLICK HERE FOR INSTRUCTIONS 
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http://templebethdavid.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Goodshop-and-Goodsearch-Letter-and-Instructions.pdf
http://www.goodsearch.com/goodshop.aspx
http://www.goodsearch.com/goodshop.aspx


 

 
TEMPLE FUNDS 
 
Building Fund 
The Blumenthal Family in memory of Marty Ableser 
 
General Fund 
Gordon Phillips in memory of Carol Poe 
The Bigley Family in memory of Elliot Rothman 
The Kramer Family in memory of Mrs. Anne F. Green 
Larry Davidoff in memory of Louis Davidoff 
Jan Klein in honor of Charlie Niederman’s Bar Mitzvah 
 In honor of her successful surgery 
The Berman Family  
 in honor of Charlie Niederman’s Bar Mitzvah 
Debbie & Dan Lelchuk  
 in honor of Charlie Niederman’s Bar Mitzvah 
 and honor from Long Beach Jewish Federation  
 Men’s Philanthropy 
Gregory Korduner in memory of Anna & Bernard Korduner 
 in memory of Billie Brehm 
 
Brotherhood Fund 
Marina & Isaac Indich in memory of Rachel & Jacob Shiff 
 
Sisterhood Fund 
Linda & Ted Cohen in memory of Lyle Kilgore 
Miriam Carr in memory of Irving Carr 
Ted & Linda Cohen oneg sponsor 
Joyce Palbaum in memory of Samuel Leigh 
Sally & Allan Mann in appreciation of Sisterhood’s  

Social Action committee sending Passover baskets  
to our college students 

 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Sid Melnick in memory of Sondra Melnick 
The Bleiweiss Family in memory of Betty Chick 
The Rosenberg Family in memory of Abraham Rosenberg 
The Singer Family in honor of Martin C. Singer 
The Cohen Family in honor of Mr. Ed Davis’ 80

th
 Birthday 

 In honor of Dr. Burton Willis’ 80
th
 Birthday 

Christine Taxier in memory of her father J.R. “Bob” Briscoe 
 
Cantor Harry & Fay Newman Memorial Choir fund 
Sharon & Larry Matalon in memory of Judy Goffin 
 

FOUNDATION FUNDS 
 
Caplan Family Outreach Fund 
Frieda Rapoport Caplan in memory of Paul Steffen 
 
Dr. Leonard & Marjorie Brotchner Memorial Campership 
Fund 
The Brotchner Family in memory of Selina Luna 
The Berman Family  

in honor of Charlie Niederman’s Bar Mitzvah 
 
Wendy Schekman Memorial Library Fund 
Michael & Arlene Filkoff in memory of Marie Berkey 
 

Jarrick Family Scholarship Fund 
The Singer Family in memory of Marlene West Singer 
 
The Morton Wedner Memorial Special Projects Fund 
Marlene Wedner in memory of Morton Wedner 
 in memory of Albert Gold 
 in memory of Irving Carr 
 in memory of Paul Yaffe 
 
Maureen Broscow Memorial Fund 
Susan Schoenholtz in memory of Simon & Yetta Bydlowski 
 
The Sheila Joseph Memorial Fund 
Susan Abraham in memory of Justin Arata   
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 The Temple Office Staff Thanks… 
 

 Jan Klein for editing the Megillah 
 Gloria Schwartz for ongoing office support & 

preparation for Shabbat services 
 

 

 HELP DEFRAY THE COST OF  

OFFICE SUPPLIES.  

 
The temple office buys a lot of office supplies. 

If you have any office supply store coupons, dis-
count cards, or e-mail sales advertisements, 
please share them with our office to help cut 

costs.   
 

Thank you to all who have donated!  We appreci-
ate your support!!!   

 
*Please make sure they are  
valid dates and not expired* 

 

If you have any unused envelopes, the 
TBD office would appreciate them.  

Please drop off any time!!! 
Thank you!!! 

 * Our Religious School /  

Youth Program is funded, in part, 

by the Annual Community 

Campaign of the Jewish 

Federation of Greater Long 

Beach & West Orange County 

 
 
 

Rabbi Nancy R. Myers 
 

Cantorial Soloist, Nancy Linder 
 

Director of Education, Elizabeth Kleinman 
 

ECLC Director, Brooke Birdsall 
 

Office Manager, Edie Mino 
 

B’nei Mitzvah Educator, Larry Matalon 
 

Temple Secretary, Charlie Do 

 

Kitchen Supervisor, Mulu Skinner-White  
 

Maintenance Supervisor, Scott Whiteside 
 

Educator Emeritus, Irma Moskowitz, R.J.E. 
 

Piano Accompanist, Rob Woyshner 
 
 

 

President, ERIC SCHIFFER 
 

Vice President of Operations,  
STEVE KAHN 
 

Vice President of Ways & Means, 
NEIL KORNSWIET 
 

Vice President of Finance, 
ALAN JARRICK 
 

Vice President of Membership, 
FLORENCE SUDAKOW 
 

Vice President of Education, 
ADAM BERNSTEIN 
 

Vice President of Religious Practices, 
ROBIN HARRISON 
 

Vice President of Planning & Development 
CHARLIE NIEDERMAN 
 
 

Past President, AARON KERN 
 

Secretary, ANDREA CHAIT-WALTER  
 

Treasurer, MARC SERLIN 
 

Building & Grounds, DAVID BAROWAY 
 

Social Action Trustee, LYNNE HORN 
 

Adult EducationTrustee, IRMA MOSKOWITZ 
 

Publicity Co-Trustee, ROBERT ALTMAN & 
     MICHELLE SANDLER 
 

Youth Trustee, MITCHELL HALBREICH 
 

Programming Trustee, EILEEN TOBEY 
 

Brotherhood President, STEPHEN HARRIS 
 

Sisterhood President, ANNE FARBER 
 

Choir Presidents, PAIGE BERZAK &  
CAITLIN GREENFIELD 

 

TBD offers FREE WIFI 
in the Social Hall.  

Password:  year5771 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

30 

TBD STAFF 

2017-2018 

TBD BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
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Berkshire Hathaway 
Jackie Hewitt  

CalBRE#00449951 
 

jacki.hewitt@verizon.net 
cell: (714) 292 - 3717 

 
* A donation will be made to TBD at  

the close of a transaction* 

Contact the  

Temple Office  

to place 

your ad here 

(714)892-6623 
tbdavid@templebethdavid.org 

mailto:cohenr@sbcglobal.net
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Make the most of your special day with professional make-up by Myrna! 
 Weddings 

 Bar / Bat Mitzvahs 
 Proms 

 Special Occasions 
 

I know how to take your natural beauty and make you look spectacular! 
 

References are available upon request. 
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https://www.facebook.com/Temple-Beth-David-Westminster-110010202492998/?ref=hl
http://www.templebethdavid.org/
http://orangecountypreschool.org/
https://templebethdavid.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/MAY2018MG.pdf
http://www.goodsearch.com/goodshop.aspx


 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 
No Religious 
School 

2 3 
No Hebrew/
Teen  Program 

4 5 6 
7:00pm 
Family Shabbat 
Service led by 
Robin Harrison 

7 
9:00am  
Lay Led 
Minyan 
 

8 
No Religious 
School 
 
10:00am 
Refugee Brunch 
 

9 
 

10 
4:15pm 
Hebrew School 
9th Grade 
Program 
 
6:30pm 
Teen Program 
 
6:30pm 
Holocaust 
Commemoration 
Service 

11 
6:30pm 
Sisterhood Board 
Meeting 

12 
 
 

13 
7:30pm 
Choir Shabbat 
Service  

14 
9:00am  
Lay Led 
Minyan 
 

15 
9:00am 
Religious 
School 
 
9:00am 
Hangout, Eat, 
Mingle 

16 
 

17 
10:30am 
Club 55 
 
4:15pm 
Hebrew School 
 
6:30pm 
Teen Program 
 

18 
 
 
 
 
 
 

19 
 

20 
7:30pm 
Shabbat ALIVE  
Service 
 

21 
9:00am  
Lay Led 
Minyan 
 
 

22 
9:00am 
Religious 
School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

23 
 

24 
4:15pm 
Hebrew School 
9th Grade 
Program 
 
6:30pm 
Teen Program 

25 
7:30pm 
TBD Board 
Meeting 

26 
7:30pm 
Brotherhood 
Meeting  
 
 

27 
7:30pm 
Torah Shabbat 
Service 
 
 

28 
9:00am  
Torah Study 
 
 

29 
9:00am 
Religious 
School 
 
10:00am 
Rabbi’s Class 
 
2:00pm 
Paint N Sip 
 
 

30 
 

     

     

34 

http://templebethdavid.org/about-us/calendar/


35 

 

Check to see if your company offers Matching Gift Contributions to employee donations.  Perhaps they can double or triple the match. 

 I would like to be contacted for information about my Will & Estate Planning, no obligations. 

Barbara Shanks Memorial Educational Enrichment Fund 
    Religious school materials & scholarships for needy students 
 

Dr. Leonard & Marjorie Brotchner Memorial    

   Campership Fund 
    Sending children to local Jewish residential camps 
 

Rabbi Henri E. Front Memorial Scholar-In-Residence  

   Fund 
   Funding for guest speakers and other programs 
 

Irma Moskowitz Fund for Lifelong Learning 
    Supplementing the educational experiences & programs at TBD 
 

Roselle & Herbert Sommer Youth Enrichment Fund 
    Providing funding for approved TBD youth projects & activities 
 

Maureen Broscow Memorial Fund 
    Providing support for TBD’s Early Childhood Learning Center 

 Caplan Family Outreach Fund 
     Programs to attract intermarried couples to Jewish life 
 

 Lynn Front Memorial URJ Campership Fund 
     Camperships for TBD students to URJ camps 
 

 Wendy Schekman Memorial Library Fund 
     Maintaining and purchasing books for the Temple library 
 

 Jarrick Family Scholarship Fund 
      Scholarships for TBD educational programs for our children 
 

 The Sheila Joseph Memorial Fund 
     Enhancing quality of life for seniors 
 

 The Morton Wedner Memorial Special Projects Fund 
    Providing funding for approved TBD special projects 
 

 The Regina B. Front Mitzvah Fund 
    General fund to provide mitzvot large and small for the Temple 

Building Fund  Torah Fund  Cantor’s Discretionary Fund 

General Fund                             ECLC Fundraising Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund       

Prayer book Fund  Brotherhood Fund Cantor Harry & Fay Newman Memorial Choir Fund  

    Sisterhood Fund      

If you are interested in sponsoring a Shabbat Oneg, the Shabbat Alive! Band, or a Synaplex in honor of your special occasion, 

please complete this form below and return it to the synagogue. If you have any questions, please call the Temple office. 

I am interested in sponsoring the following on this Date: ____________________________         
  
____ SHABBAT ONEG   $300  ____  SYNAPLEX     $180 

____ 1/2 ONEG    $150   

____ Shabbat ALIVE!  Band   $72   

 

In Memory        In Honor : ____________________________________________________________________________    
 

 By:  _____________________________________________________________   Phone ___________________________ 
 

   Check Enclosed  Charge my card: _______________________________________Exp.___________ CCV________ 

 

       Amount $___________       Signature Authorization: _____________________________________________________ 
 

Send Acknowledgement to: _____________________________________________________________________________  

     _______________________________________________________ 

6100 Hefley Street  Westminster, CA 92683     Phone 714-892-6623         FAX 714-897-5306 

TEMPLE  FUNDS  
 Please Make Checks Payable to Temple Beth David or you can donate on line:  www.templebethdavid.org/tzedakah/donate/ 

FOUNDATION FUNDS  
 Please Make Checks Payable to Temple Beth David Foundation 

LASTING LEGACIES ENDOWMENT FUND 
 Please Make Checks Payable to Temple Beth David  

Benefitting Temple Beth David 

TEMPLE BETH DAVID - DONATION FORM 


